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To:

From:

Members of the Executive Board

The Secretary

Subject: West African Economic Community - Request for Technical
Assistance

A request has been received from the Secretary-General of the
West African Economic Community for technical assistance in regard to
implementation of the monetary and trading provisions in the Treaty
establishing the Community.

It is proposed to comply with this request and to send W. F.
Hughes, Advisor, Exchange and Trade Relations Department, R. Blin,
Economist, African Department, and M. Allen, Economist, Exchange and
Trade Relations Department, to the Community headquarters in Ouagadougou,
Upper Volta, for approximately two weeks in late November.

In the absence of a request for discussion by an Executive
Director prior to the close of business on Friday, November 8, 1974, the
proposal will be deemed to have been approved by the Executive Board and
it will be so recorded in the minutes of the next meeting thereafter.
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